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Welcome 

A warm welcome to the Autumn 2018 newsletter from Steeton-with-Eastburn Parish Council. Also welcome to new  
residents that have recently joined the area. Every project undertaken by the Parish Council is intended to make Steeton-
with-Eastburn a better place to live. The Parish Council has plenty of projects in the pipeline such as Keighley Road  
Recreational Area, The Neighbourhood Plan, peppercorn lease on Corn Mill Green, Christmas tree plot on the end of 
Chapel Road, updating the War Memorial Gardens, refurbishment of the village marker stones and much more! 
The Parish Council has been remarkably successful at raising grants. Over the last eight years the community has raised 
twice as much money from grants as it has raised from the Parish Council precept. So every pound residents contribute 
by the precept results in three times as much money being spent in the Parish!  
 

Local residents’ ideas wanted 

We need to know what you think makes Steeton-with-Eastburn special and how we might work together to ensure the 
ongoing success of the villages. Each year the Parish Council develop an action plan and set a budget to carry out work. 
We would like your suggestions for projects to make our villages better places to live so please email suggestions to 
clerk@steeton-with-eastburnparishcouncil.gov.uk  
 

Parish Council and HUB Committee Meetings  

All meetings of Steeton-with-Eastburn Parish Council are open to residents and the public. Meeting agendas are  
advertised on notice boards around the villages and on the Parish Council website. Meetings are held on the first 
Wednesday of the month (apart from August), with a HUB Committee meeting at 7pm and Parish Council meeting at 
7.30pm at the HUB in Steeton. At the start of each meeting there is a slot for residents and the public to ask questions or 
raise topics with Councillors. Contact: clerk@steeton-with-eastburnparishcouncil.gov.uk or call 07841 633230. 
Visit our Facebook page, search Steeton with Eastburn Parish Council and click like to receive regular updates. 
 

Aerial photo of Steeton-with-Eastburn. Courtesy of Sam Britton  

http://www.steeton-with-eastburnparishcouncil.gov.uk/Core/Steeton-Eastburn-PC/Pages/Default.aspx


A note from the Chair.. 

Since the last newsletter was published in 2017 the Parish Council has been working hard to make 
Steeton-with-Eastburn a better place. Rosie Sanderson retired in October 2017 and we have  
recruited an enthusiastic new clerk, Sarah Brooksbank (pictured right). 
 
We are working with Bradford Council to finalise the leases for Corn Mill Green and the land at the 
end of Chapel Road. These pieces of land will be transferred to the Parish Council on a Community Asset Transfer with a 
50 year lease on a peppercorn rent which should be completed soon. 
The Parish Council are also working closely with the land registry to gain the title for the Keighley Road Recreation Area. 
Once this is achieved we can put an action plan in place for the community space. 
 

At the September meeting the Council agreed to purchase a Christmas tree to be planted on the land at the end of 
Chapel Road with the erection of fencing around the tree. The tree will not be illuminated this year but will be next year. 
It is also proposed to plant up the area with a colourful mixture of low maintenance planting. 
 
The Neighbourhood Plan Working Group for Steeton, Eastburn and Silsden continues to address issues raised following 
our Regulation 15 submission. It is hoped these issues will be resolved in the near future and the plan will progress.  
 
Although crime remains relatively low by comparison to other areas, there has been a significant increase in targeted 
burglaries. Houses with high end cars on the drive are being selected and keys stolen from inside the houses. 
 
Polite Request  
As a matter of public safety, now that the nights are drawing in I would like to ask all residents, if you have a hedge at the 
side of a footpath please keep it trimmed back. If you have to keep your bins on the footpath please make sure that they 
cause as little obstruction as possible. If you do have space to store your bins off the street please ensure that you do so. 
 
David Mullen—Chair, Steeton-with-Eastburn Parish Council 

News from our local Headteacher’s 
Steeton Primary School 
In June 2018 we received our third successive good rating from Ofsted in 7 years. Our school was  
ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ŀ ǊƛŎƘ ŀƴŘ ǾŀǊƛŜŘ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ ǘƘŀǘ ŜƳōǊŀŎŜǎ ƻǳǊ ōŜƭƛŜŦ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƘŜƴ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 
learning is rooted in experience and fun, we have happy children and sustained improvement in  
learning. This enables us to complement and enhance our work in literacy and mathematics without losing focus on what 
matters ς to provide every child with an outstanding start to their school life.  
Over the summer we have created a Forest School Outdoor Classroom in order for all our children to have regular  
opportunities to achieve and develop confidence and self-esteem through hands-on learning experiences in a natural 
environment. If you are interested in your child joining Steeton Primary school contact Kevin Wheeler Head of School 
01535 653315 or email office@steeton.bradford.sch.uk to arrange a visit. 
 

Eastburn Junior and Infant School  

Since our last Ofsted inspection in March 2017, we have made some significant  
improvements to both the quality of teaching and the facilities at our school.  
We are really looking forward to opening our new community library at the end of  
September after several months of fundraising and lots of support from the local 

ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōŜƛƴƎ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ŀƴŘ ŜƳƻǘƛƻƴŀƭ 
well being and mental health in order to enable them to become good citizens and make a positive contribution to  
society. Also we would like to encourage more of our children to take up a musical instrument so we have over sixty  
pupils learning to play the Ukulele. Following on from a link with a partnership school in Finland last year, we are looking 
forward to undertaking a number of international projects this year, including a staff exchange to Croatia.  
Jo WaterhouseτHeadteacher Eastburn Junior and Infant School 01535 653293 office@eastburn.bradford.sch.uk  

New PCSO for Steeton-with-Eastburn—Samantha Booth (PCSO 805) 

Report crimes via www.westyorkshire.police.uk/report or dial 101 or 999 if an emergency. 



A taste of the Med comes to Steeton! 
{ǘ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ǎǘŀƎŜŘ IƻƭƛŘŀȅǎ ŀǘ IƻƳŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ  
aŜŘƛǘŜǊǊŀƴŜŀƴ ǘƘŜƳŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜ ƛǎ ŀƛƳŜŘ ŀǘ ƻǾŜǊ рлΩǎΣ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ǘƘƻǎŜ 
ŀŦŦŜŎǘŜŘ ōȅ ƭƻƴŜƭƛƴŜǎǎ ƻǊ ǿƘƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴƻǊƳŀƭƭȅ ƎŜǘ ŀǿŀȅ ƻƴ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅΦ 
¢ƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ŀǿŀǊŘŜŘ IƻƭƛŘŀȅΩǎ ŀǘ IƻƳŜ ŀ ƎǊŀƴǘ ƻŦ ϻпллΦ 
Congratulations to Maureen Wilson who was crowned Miss Steeton on Sea 
2018 (pictured right). 

Centenary of the end of World War One 
November 11th 2018 marks the 100th anniversary of the end of World War One.  
In commemoration of this the Parish Council has undertaken a series of works at the 
Memorial Gardens in Steeton to honour those who gave their lives so that we would 
have a future in freedom and peace. The memorial and the approach paths have been 
cleaned and the lighting replaced with more sympathetic lamp-posts with a vastly  
improved quality of lighting. Furthermore, the borders surrounding the approach paths 
will soon be renovated and planted. However the most poignant reminder and  
celebration of this important date will be the erection of a large and very special  
coloured lighting installation on the edge of the Memorial Gardens depicting a  
Flanders poppy. The villages of Steeton and Eastburn will be wearing their poppy with 
gratitude and pride thanks in part to your Parish Council.  

New to the HUB this year..Explora Tots  
Developed by experts, Explora Tots classes are tailor-made to your child's age and stage. 
From developing motor skills and social interaction to early phonics and scientific enquiry, your 
child will love the fun-filled approach to early learning, whether they are newborn or ready to 
start school. Inspirational play and learning classes for children aged 0-5 are taking place now at 
the HUB on Tuesdays (9.30am Babies, 10.30am Toddlers, 11.30am Preschool). 
Contact Sophie Pickles on 07818 080953 or email exploratots@gmail.com  

A new Women’s Institute group.. 
Steeton Bobbins are a new Women's Institute and hold their monthly meeting at the HUB. 
With 25 members which is rapidly growing, they are a fun, friendly and forward thinking WI. 
Meetings are held on the 1st Tuesday of every month (apart from August) at 7pm at the HUB.  
The ladies have a jam-packed programme including Christmas craft making, cupcake 
decorating, a visit to Those Plant People, jam & chutney making and much more.  
So why not get in touch and come along to a session! 
Contact Diane Pritchard on 01535 653748 or email steetonbobbinswi@googlemail.com  

Community group brings sparkle to Steeton-with-Eastburn  
Steeton and Eastburn Christmas Campaign is a fundraising group which works to light the villages, 
whilst enhancing community spirit. This year the campaign was awarded a grant of £1,500 by the  
Parish Council to help towards this great work. 
The lights switch on event is taking place on Sunday 25th November with stalls, raffle, refreshments 
and a visit from Santa! For further details on the campaign please contact Ross Turner on  
07502 331643 or search Steeton and Eastburn Christmas Campaign on Facebook. 

Village markers receive a revamp! 
The 3 Yorkshire stone markers situated in Steeton and Eastburn have been 
cleaned and re-painted 18 years after they were first sited.  
The 3 stones were erected in 2000 by Steeton Male Voice Choir to mark 
the millennium year and indicate the Parish boundaries.  
David Gallagher of David Gallagher Funerals Directors, Utley worked 
closely with Wright & Sons Masons to arrange the chemical clean and  
re-painting of the inscriptions. The Parish Council is also funding a  
planting scheme through Those Plant People to complement the stones. 

mailto:exploratots@gmail.com
mailto:steetonbobbinswi@googlemail.com


 

 Copies are available in Steeton Newsagents, Eastburn Stores and on the Parish Council website: 
www.steeton-with-eastburnparishcouncil.gov.uk 

¢ƘŜ I¦. ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ƛŘŜŀƭ ŀŎŎƻƳƳƻŘŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǇŀǊǘƛŜǎΦ ¢ƘŜ Ŏƻǎǘ ŦƻǊ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 
ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ƛǎ ϻм ǇŜǊ ǳǎŜǊ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΣ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴΣ ƻǊ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ Ŧƭŀǘ ǊŀǘŜ ƻŦ ϻнл ŦƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǇŀǊǘƛŜǎΦ 
Business users are charged £25 per session. There's space for up to 125 visitors, comprising a large room which can be 
divided into two by means of folding doors, a separate meeting room and a small kitchen. To book, please contact 
clerk@steeton-with-eastburnparishcouncil.gov.uk or call 07841 633230. A calendar showing available slots, and a booking 
form are on the Council's website (www.steeton-with-eastburnparishcouncil.gov.uk), under the community HUB section.  

Time for Me (Carers’ Resource) 

Monthly group for carers and over 50s  
Fun activities and friendly support 
2nd Tuesdays 10amτ12noon.Contact  
Sarah Wademan  01274 449660 or  
email: swademan@carersresource.org 

Booking the HUB 

Explora Tots 

Inspirational play and learning classes 
Tuesday 9.30am Babies, 10.30am      

Toddlers, 11.30am Preschool. Contact 
Sophie Pickles on 07818 080953  

exploratots@gmail.com  

The HUB Patchers 
Patchwork and Quilting  

Every Thursday, 10.30am to 3pm, drop in anytime to see 
what we are all about. Newcomers to the hobby 

welcomed. Contact Sylvia on 01535 662698  
randomlodge@gmail.com  

Knit Knatter Craft Group 
Various crafts such as knitting, sewing, card making and 

much more. Craft sales throughout the year raising money 
for charity. Mondays and Fridays 1.30pm to 4.00pm 

Contact Diane Danby on 07873 485149 
 dianedanbydevon@live.co.uk 

Modern and Mature Handicrafts  
Special handicrafts, including fabric manipulation, playing 

with textiles etc 
Mondays 10am to 12 noon. Contact Maggie Redpath  

07783 688321 
maggieredpath100@btinternet.com 

What’s on at the HUB? 

Steeton Bobbins 
Women’s Institute 

Every 1st Tuesday, 7.00pm 
Exciting programme of activities  

Contact Diane Pritchard  
01535 653748  

steetonbobbinswi@googlemail.com 

Search The HUB & like to receive updates 

Steeton Bowling Club 

Always looking for new members of all ages, with or 
without experience. Tuition available by appointment. 

League bowling Monday afternoons, Tuesday, Wednesday 
Thursday evenings and Saturday afternoon. 

Contact David Wilson 07950 062639 or Martin Walsh 
07857 283723 martin238@live.co.uk 

French Classes 

Intermediate to Advanced French Conversation  
Mondays 7.00pm  

Contact Anneliese Haggett 01535 654361 
dion.haggett@blueyonder.co.uk 

mailto:exploratots@gmail.com
mailto:steetonbobbinswi@googlemail.com
mailto:martin238@live.co.uk

